

Paul Rickeard Director of Education Durham Diocesan Board of Education Joint Education Team Tel: 0191 2704140

Mobile: 07469 257525

Email: paul.rickeard@drmnewcanglican.org

Our Ref: PTR/ST

24th March 2017

Lindsey Vollans
Headteacher
St. Michael's C of E Primary School
Front Street
Bishop Middleham
Ferryhill
Durham
DL17 9AL

**Dear Lindsey** 

Many thanks for forwarding to me the letter you received from Nick Gibb MP acknowledging/congratulating the great achievement of 100% in writing and mathematics for your pupils in the 2016 Key Stage 2 assessments. This is really wonderful news and something your school should be very proud of.

This letter is to congratulate you, your staff and pupils along with your governors on this great achievement.

Yours sincerely

Paul Rickeard

Director of Education

P. V. Mit of

**CE Diocese of Durham** 

Bishop Paul Stuart Carolien O'Neill

